## GRAND HAVEN AREA PUBLIC SCHOOLS BOARD OF EDUCATION Minutes – Board Retreat April 20, 2018

The Grand Haven Area Public Schools Board of Education held its annual Spring Retreat on Friday, April 20, 2018. The Board met at 9:00 a.m. at Lake Hills Elementary School media center. All trustees were present, John Siemion, Carl Treutler, Seth Holt, Christine Baker, James O'Neal, Nichol Stack, and Chris Streng, as well as Superintendent Ingall. Lisa Danicek, Director of Business Services, and Mary Jane Evink, Director of Instructional Services, were also in attendance. Building Principal Jason Lawson, teacher Amy Miller, and two third grade teachers, Brook Stolarz and Lindsey Bensel, were present and provided the Board an overview of the Literacy and Math programs that included classroom visits to observe literacy and math learning in action.

The Board reconvened at 11:00 a.m. for a discussion about the Port Sheldon Township tax appeal and cost sharing.

At approximately 11:30 a.m. the Board recessed and traveled to the Education Service Center for lunch and the King Media Branding Intelligence Report led by the King Media Team along with the Consumers Power update led by Rich Houtteman. The board also discussed property issues at Rosy Mound, board progress toward MASB certification, school board election filing deadline, May school event calendar, and teacher negotiations. All seven trustees were present for the afternoon session as well as Superintendent Ingall.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:40 p.m.

Christine Grau

Respectfully submitted,

Christine Baker, Secretary

GRAND HAVEN AREA PUBLIC SCHOOLS BOARD OF EDUCATION

cd